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Minutes of Town Council Meeting
December 9, 2014
Glasgow Public Library
Council Members Present:  Sonny Williams, Roger Funkhouser, Mike Turner, Jeremy Kilgore, Monica Dock, Andrea Bradley
Also Present:  Mayor Ruby Clark, Acting Town Manager Bill Rolfe, Administrative Assistant Jane Higginbotham, Asst. Town Attorney Will Hancock  
Guests Present:  WWTP Supervisor Jeff Rankin, Doug Hutchins with CHA, Public Works Chris Flint, Roberta Lyle, Reese McClanahan, Roberta Anderson with The 
News-Gazette
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Ruby Ogden Clark, followed by a brief prayer led by Councilor Jeremy Kilgore.  
Mayor Ruby Ogden Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Mayor Clark announced Town Hall will be closed from 12 Noon on December 24, 2014 and reopen at 8:00 AM on December 29, 2014; closed @ 12 Noon on December 31, 2014 and reopen at 8:00 AM on January 5, 2015.

Public Comment:
1. Natalie Harris – Hunting Dogs in Town. Mrs. Harris stated her neighbor now has ten (10) hunting dogs, and when he moved in in March 2014, he had four (4) or (5).  Mrs. Harris stated they were in the yard but have been moved in the woods in barrels on someone else’s property.  Mrs. Harris stated Rockbridge County Animal Control told her the only thing that can be done is a violation of the noise ordinance, which is from 11:00 PM – 6:00 AM, and that Sgt. Britton had told her that it would be thrown out of court as the judge would say dogs bark.  Mrs. Harris stated the barking and the smell is awful.  Mrs. Harris stated the Town of Glasgow has an ordinance for no hunting and no firearms in Town, and she wants Council to add to the ordinances no hunting dogs allowed in Town of Glasgow limits.  Mrs. Harris stated Town Manager Bill Rolfe is doing a fine job.  Councilor Jeremy Kilgore asked Mrs. Harris who had told her besides Sgt. Britton that the judge would throw the violation out of court because dogs bark.  Mrs. Harris stated the animal control officer told her.  Mrs. Harris stated animal control told her that Rockbridge County has no limit of dogs and he knew a man who has 56 dogs.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he will ask Town Attorney Tom Simons to look into this and bring back at the January 13, 2015 meeting.  Asst. Town Attorney stated he will review the County Code so Council can decide if something can be done.
Review of Minutes:

Minutes for November 18, 2014 Regular Scheduled Meeting.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Council has a new copy of minutes with grammatical corrections.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Mike Turner to approve corrected minutes as presented.

Carried unanimous voice vote.
Consideration of Bills:
Councilor Roger Funkhouser asked if the Town has one (1) more payment to Rockbridge County PSA on the WWTP.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated there is one (1) more payment, then Glasgow has the option to buy it for $1.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Sonny Williams to pay all bills presented and any other bills that may come up.

Carried unanimous voice vote.
Committee/Commission Reports:
None.  
Police Activity Report:

None.
Old Business:

1 .Sewer I/I Update. Doug Hudgins with CHA gave brief presentation.  Mr. Hudgins stated the majority of the sewer system is now mapped and they have put in flow meters.  Mr. Hudgins stated they will complete the manhole inspections.  Mr. Hudgins stated they started with 108 manholes and now have over 200.  Mr. Hudgins stated all have been GPS’d.  Mr. Hudgins stated this was Phase I.  Mr. Hudgins stated the majority of the smoke testing, sewer cleaning, and tv camera was completed in Phase II.  Mr. Hudgins stated data is now being evaluated.  Mr. Hudgins stated Glasgow has over 10  miles of sewer pipes (53,000’) and that the residents were very cooperative.  Mr. Hudgins stated quite a few problems were found, i.e. crushed sewer lines under storm-cross connections and water going into sewer lines.  Mr. Hudgins stated 15,000’ of sewer pipe has been inspected and cleaned – about 3 miles or 30% of the system – and that roots, sediment and grease were found and removed.  Mr. Hudgins stated they will camera the rest when they do the construction.  Mr. Hudgins stated they now have important pipeline data, i.e. size, material, depth.  Mr. Hudgins stated Phase III is to complete the data by April 2015 and look for funding with Virginia Rural Development and DEQ.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he met with VDOT several weeks ago and once the sewer lines are repaired, this storm and rain water will now be going in ditches.  Mr. Rolfe stated VDOT is going to have to start working on these to clean out or we will have flooding.      
New Business: 
A. Committee Appointments for “Community Strong” Program and Communication Committee.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Central Shenandoah Planning District Commission (CSPDC) received a grant to work with small communities and appoint a 5-7 resident committee to work on goals for Glasgow for the future.  Residents appointed by Council:  Natalie Harris, Francesco di Ranaldi, Brandy Flint, Jeff Rankin, Monica Dock, Reese McClanahan.  Mr. Rolfe stated he needs someone to help with communication committee.  Residents appointed by Council:  Jade Harris, Reese McClanahan, Susan Wood, Bob Kindle, Natalie Harris, Beau Holland.

B. Glasgow Town Sgt. Position.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated based on Council’s meeting last night with Rockbridge County Sheriff Chris Blalock, Council concluded to advertise and employee our own Town Sgt.

Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Roger Funkhouser to advertise for position of Glasgow Town Sgt.

Carried unanimous voice vote. 
Manager’s Report: 
A. Expense Report.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated we are at 41.67% of the fiscal year (5 months).  Mr. Rolfe stated our revenue now exceeds our expenditures.
B. Polo Shirts for Town Council and Employees.  Mr. Bill Rolfe stated shirts have been ordered and should be here in several weeks.
Councilor Roger Funkhouser asked when Council will begin working on the new budget.  
Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated a workshop can be held the week before the January 13, 2015 Council meeting.  Mr. Funkhouser stated he would like to advertise the vacancies on the committees and commissions.

Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated water will be off to the whole town 2 (two) consecutive Mondays in January 2015 to do valves and fire hydrants.  Mr. Rolfe stated post cards will be sent to the whole town.  Mr. Rolfe stated Town Hall will be closed January 1-2, 2015 for New Year and January 16 & 19, 2015 for Lee/Jackson Day and Martin Luther King Day.  Mr. Rolfe stated Springsted is working on salary ranges and the personnel policy now, and should have something by the end of January 2015.  Mr. Rolfe stated he would like to recognize Roger Bradley and Roberta Lyle as Grand Marshalls for the Christmas parade and thank them for what they have done for our community.  Mr. Rolfe stated this was his first parade and it was very nice and there were more people there than he expected.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.

________________________________________      _____________________________
Mayor                                                                           Clerk
